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A publication of Past 

Commodores 

President Gene McKeown 

President Elect Warren Dempster 

This year has flown by. It’s hard to believe that we are 

closing in on District’s 7 Change of Watch. I’ve really 

enjoyed serving as the District’s President, and hope to 

speak to as many of you as possible before the end of 

my term. Thanks for your help, input and support 

through out the year. The District grew its member-

ship through the efforts of our Area Vice Presidents and particularly, the “due diligence” of 

our Treasurer, Dave Zmek. We finished the year with 256 PCs, an all-time high for the Dis-

trict, this included 23 new members. 

District 7’s Change of Watch will be held at Forest City Yacht Club on October 11th at 1:00 

PM. A meeting notification is included in this Chatter as well as the slate of offices for 2015. 

Please make your reservations by October 7th. Call or email 1st Vice President Rich McKee Jr 

at 216 509 2862 or bethelou2@aol.com .  Lunch and refreshments will be served following 

the meeting. 

Our own, Joel Kay, Edgewater Yacht Club, will be sworn in as President of the International 

Order of the Blue Gavel at their annual meeting, October 16th-19th. This meeting will be held 

at the Double Tree in Beachwood. Meeting details are posted on the International web site, 

www.iobg.org  or District 7’s web site www.iobgdistrict7.com . I hope you will be able to at-

tend. This is a great honor for Joel as well as the District 7. Reservation can be made through 

Mary Romano. Reservations forms are also attached. 

Throughout the year the District 7 Auxiliary has supported our events and I want to thank 

President Marianne Dempster and her ladies for their hard work. Finally, to all members of 

District 7, thank you for your continued membership. 
Special points of inter-

est: 

 2015 Dues are due and 

payable there is an in-

voice in this issue 

 September 19-20 Geneva 

Wine Tour 

 October 11—Change of 

Watch—Forest City 

Yacht Club 

 October 16—IOBG In-

ternational Meeting.  

Double Tree Beachwood  
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Chatter—September 2014 

 

 

 

      I hope everyone has had a safe and enjoyable boating season. A big THANK YOU and 

CONGRAGULATIONS goes out to each and every District 7 member, as once again we had 

the largest district membership in the IOBG. This also could not have been possible without 

the hard work the area Vice Presidents, President Gene Mckeown and the entire board of 

District 7 working together. 

   The support and participation from our members at our events this year was fantastic. We 

still have our fundraiser at Inter-City Y.C. for IOBG President Elect Joel Kay and Nancy on 

Sept. 13th. The proceeds from this event will go towards the cost of the International meetings 

and ball and we thank I.Y.C. for hosting this event. Next we have our second annual wine tour  

    

mailto:bethelou2@aol.com
http://www.iobg.org
http://www.iobgdistrict7.com


 

 

President Elect Warren Dempster(continued) 

First Vice President Rich McKee 
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   in Geneva on Sept. 19th-21st. Please see the enclosed flyers for both of these events. We hope 

to see many of our members attend. We start the new season off with the International meeting 

and installation of Joel Kay as the International President of the IOBG in October. Please plan on 

attending this event as District 7 will be hosting various events that weekend. 

District 7’s change of watch will be at Forest City Y.C. on October 11th, 2014 at 1:00. We have some very 

important issues to discuss at the International level and would like to have all our membership involved 

with decision making. Following the meeting, we will provide refreshments and food to all attendees. We 

have a full slate of officers for 2015 who already are planning our activities and meetings for next year. We 

are looking for a couple of clubs who would be willing to let us use their clubhouse for 2-3 meetings for 

next year. Please contact me if your club would be able to accommodate us. 

   We have many events planned for next year already. If any member has a suggestion for an event, please 

contact any board member. A complete calendar of events will be at our change of watch in October. 

   Finally, I would like to THANK the Auxiliary President Marianne Dempster and the entire board for all 

their help again this year. It is greatly appreciated. I would like to THANK the District 7 members for al-

lowing me to serve as your President Elect this year.  I am honored to serve as the District 7 President for 

2015. I feel once again, that like this year, we have a very dedicated and committed board that is ready to 

serve our members for 2015. 

I would like to thank all of the Vice Presidents for their help this year in 

representing their respective clubs.  They also worked very hard selling 

raffle tickets for Joel Kay’s fundraiser. 

The summer has gone by too quickly but I hope everyone was able to 

enjoy the nice weather and spend time out on the lake. 

 Please send me your reservations to bethelou2@aol.com for Change 

of Watch at Forest City Yacht Club.  I will be handling the reservations 

and would like to ask your response as soon as possible. 

As we wind down this year, I would like to thank Gene and offer my 

support to Warren Dempster and look forward to working with him 

next year. 

mailto:bethelou2@aol.com


 

 

Northwest VP Debbie Light 

What a fantastic boating season we have had!  There have been many fun 

events and good times had by all.  The GCBA Rendezvous in Huron was 

spectacular.  The cocktail party at Put-In Bay Yacht Club in conjunction 

with District 9 and 25 was outstanding!  I even had the opportunity to 

marry a couple at my marina this past summer!!! 

 
We have grown our membership despite the trend with many organiza-

tions that are on the decline.  This is an incredible task and all members 

should be proud to a part of this great organization. 

 

The change of watch is scheduled for October 11 at Forest City Yacht 

Club.  It has been an honor and a privilege to work with President Gene 

McKeown and President Elect Warren Dempster.  I have enjoyed their 

friendship and am very pleased with the direction the District 7 is headed. 

 

The new slate of officers is in this edition of the chatter.  Please support 

them in their endeavors and think about getting active in District 7.  I have 

had a wonderful time in my capacity as District Director and look forward 

to working with the new bridge in 2015. 

 

In closing please remember to mark your calendars for the International 

Change of Watch October.  Our own Joel Kay will be sworn in as Presi-

dent.  This is a very exciting and proud day for District 7.  The Double 

Tree in Beachwood will be the headquarters for the festivities. 
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Wow I can’t believe that it is approaching September, the boating season is 

winding down. Soon it will be time to store our boats for the winter. But, 
there is one more holiday weekend to enjoy! The weather sounds like it is 

going to cooperate!  Everyone have fun and be safe! 

As always, please keep up the Chatter, there are many opportunities to get 

to know other IOBG members and create new memories.   

I hope we all created many lasting memories to help get through the winter 

months ahead of us. Please review our District 7 website for events during 

the colder months to bridge us to our spring launch. 

Debbie Light 

V/P Northwest 

Northwest 
V.P. Debbie Light, APYC 
dlightful759@sbcglobal.net  
216-973-1076 
All Ports Yacht Club 

Catawba West Harbor Yacht Club 
Dock of the Bay Yacht Club 
Harbor Bay Yacht Club 
Huron Yacht Club 
Middle Bass Island Yacht Club 
Point Yacht Club  

Sandusky Yacht Club 
Vermilion Boat Club 
Vermilion Harbor Yacht Club 
Vermilion Yacht Club 

District Director Pat McIlwee 



 

 

Cleveland Central VP Tim Yearick 

Northeast VP Cliff Gabriel 
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The 2014 boating season is winding down!   
As we get in our last days of boating for the year we hope you all had a safe and enjoy-
able boating season. 
We did get to the I-LYA 2014 Power Boat Regatta in Put-in Bay and had a very great 
time!  It was a real treat to be tied up at the all new A-Dock this year. 
This will complete my fourth year of involvement on the District 7 bridge as North-
east Vice-President. Northeast - which includes Chapter Yacht Clubs in Mentor La-
goons and Grand River will also include Ashtabula River this year.  With the efforts of 
P/C Lloyd Bogue, Vice Commander of G.C.B.A., we added Ashtabula Yacht Club to our 
list of Chapters.  Our interest is to support you in establishing strong Blue Gavel Chap-
ters within your organizations.   

We have our 2nd Annual Vineyard Tour taking place September 19, 20 & 21, 2014 at 
Geneva Lodge in Geneva-on-the-Lake, OH.  For those that would like to take their 
boats we have ten (10) docks available on a first come first serve basis at the Geneva 
State Park Marina. For dockage please call me at 440-306-2379.  See our website for 
complete details. 

V.P Charles Miller 

ncms@neohio.twcbc.com 
814-833-9098 

 

Commodore Perry Yacht Club 

Erie Yacht Club 

Presque Isle Yacht Club 

Sea Rangers Boat Club 

Syria Shrine Mariners 

Zem Zem Sailors 

Pennsylvania  VP Charles Miller 

   

P/C Tim Yearick 

yearick@att.net 

216-509-7948 

 

Dugway Creek Yacht Club 

Edgewater Marina Boat Club 

Edgewater Yacht Club 

Four Seasons Boat club 

Gordon Shore Boat Club 

Inter-City Yacht Club 

Lakeside Yacht Club 

Members-at-Large 

V.P. Cliff Gabriel, MLYC 

cmgabriel@roadrunner.com 

440-306-2379 

Fairport Harbor Yacht Club 

Grand River Yacht Club 

Mentor Harbor Yachting Club 

Mentor Lagoons Yacht Club 

River's Edge Yacht Club 

The Captains Yacht Club 

Western Reserve Yacht Club 



 

 

President IOBGA Auxiliary – Marianne Dempster 
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I hope everyone has been enjoying the summer, although we have had a lot of rain and some rough 

seas. Let’s hope that we have a warmer winter than we had last year! 

In  May, the Auxiliary Bridge and members participated in the Memorial Day ceremony aboard the 

USS COD.  The weather held out and the service was enjoyed by all.  On June 21 we supported the 

IOBG at the GCBA Rendezvous in Huron. Thank you to all who brought an appetizer or dessert. 

On August 9, several Auxiliary members attended the Blue Gavel cocktail party hosted by District 9 

at  Put-in-Bay Yacht Club during the I-LYA Regatta.  Thank you to all who attended. 

I would like to thank the Auxiliary for supporting me as President for the last 2 years. I have en-

joyed representing District 7 and am thankful for all the friends that Warren and I have made along 

the way.  I would especially like to thank my Bridge which includes Marilyn Gabriel, Mary Romano 

and Debbie Yearick and my advisers which include Robin Vadaj, Sue Van Um and Jerry Key. I couldn’t have done my job without all of you.  I am 

looking forward to becoming a Past President and supporting the 2015 Bridge. 

The Bridge and I would like to congratulate IOBG President-Elect Joel Kay and Lady Nancy. We hope to see many of you at the Convention in Octo-

ber in Beachwood. 

Here is the slate for the 2015 Auxiliary 

Past President:  Marianne Dempster TCYC 

President:   Mary Romano ELYC 

Vice President:  Marilyn Gabriel  MLYC 

Treasurer:  Rhonda Rich AYC 

Secretary:  Debbie Yearick  NEYC 

Ohio River VP—Pat Waitkus 

A very few months ago, after a “winter of winters”, and “spring-less spring”, we peeled back the blue wrapping and our prize has been weekends of 

great weather! I pray that our good fortune continues through September. Enjoying this great weather, many of you have had the opportunity to 

explore and visit our many ports. With the international border we share with our Canadian neighbors, this travel can have complexities. Recently, 

Lakefront Yacht Club and Lakefront Marina sponsored an educational forum presented by Officer Jimmy Wray of U.S. Customs and Border Protec-

tion. This was attended by more than 30 of our members and was considered one of the best presentations in recent years. 

Officer Jimmy Wray of CBP was informative, engaging, and detailed in the information he, and his team provided. In addition, they were very pa-

tient, informative, and cordial in questions pertaining to recent southern border events. They are available to speak to your clubs, and I would 

highly recommend reaching out to him. 

Those planning to cross the border by boat, and with some frequency, the “Nexus” program seemed most efficient. Yes, this entails an application 

process, a $50.00 fee, fingerprinting, and a visit to a processing center, BUT, there seemed to be many benefits after all the paperwork is done. You 

make a phone call at the kiosk and announce your arrival. Further discussion ensued of the “Enhanced Driver License” bill presently stalled in the 

Ohio House. It would provide many of the quick transit privileges of the Nexus, but is not yet 

a reality, and faces opposition from libertarians, and the Ohio ACLU. 

I would strongly encourage all of your groups to contact Officer Wray as he has made his 

team quite accessible: 

Jimmy Wray -419.732.4441 Direct – Office -419.732.4446 

Links to information above: 

http://www.cbp.gov/ 

http://www.cbp.gov/travel/trusted-traveler-programs/nexus 

http://www.cbp.gov/travel/trusted-traveler-programs/nexus/global-entry-kiosks 

http://www.cbp.gov/global-entry/about 

 

 

http://www.cbp.gov/
http://www.cbp.gov/travel/trusted-traveler-programs/nexus
http://www.cbp.gov/travel/trusted-traveler-programs/nexus/global-entry-kiosks
http://www.cbp.gov/global-entry/about


 

 

Cleveland West  VP Nick Romano  

P/C Nick Romano 

440-564-5638 

dmromano@roadrunner.com 

 

 
Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club 

Beaver Creek Boat Club 

Beaver Park Yacht Club 
Cleveland Yachting Club 

Lorain Sailing & Yacht Club 

Westlake Yachting Club 

South Shore Cruising Club 
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Cleveland East VP Pat White 
V.P. Pat White, CLYC 

 

Chagrin Lagoons Yacht Club 

Chagrin River Yacht Club 

East Light Yacht Club 

Forest City Yacht Club 

Island West Yacht Club 

Lake County Yacht Club 

Northeast Yacht Club 

West Channel Yacht Club 

Wildwood Yacht Club 

Here we are again, near the end of another Boating Season!  I hope you all had an opportunity to enjoy the 

beautiful waters of Lake Erie, we certainly did.  Our boating season may be near an end; but there are still 

many events on our IOBG calendar 

for this year. 

The Wine Tour at  “ The Lodge at Geneva-on-the-Lake” will be the weekend of 

September 19-21st.  We are looking forward to tasting some excellent Ohio wines. 

Our annual District “7” Fall Meeting is scheduled for October 12th.  Please mark your 

calendar and plan to attend.  There will be many important topics on the agenda once again. Come and 

“Thank” your 2014 Bridge Officers for an outstanding year; meet 

the 2015 Bridge and find out what is on the calendar for the new year.  We are now 

256 members strong!  If you know someone in your Club who is eligible to be a member of IOBG en-

courage them to attend the meeting and find out what we are all 

about. 

The International Convention will be right here in Cleveland October 16-19th, 2014. 

Our own Joel Kay will be sworn in as President at the Dinner Reception on Saturday 

night. This is a great event, you will have an opportunity to meet fellow IOBG 

members from all over the United States and possibly some from other countries. 

Many events have been planned for the weekend.  Please check our website for all 

the information and plan to attend.  Lets show our support and let the rest of the 

“Gavel” know we are true supporters of District 7 - not just card carrying members. 

See you there! 

 

I want to personally “Thank” Gene McKeown and the members of his 2014 Bridge 

for a  “Job Well Done”!!! 

 

P/C Nick Romano 

Cleveland West Vice President 

440-564-5638 

dmromano@roadrunner.com 

 

 

  Its Been Very Nice To see Alot Of Blue Gavel Folks This 
Year.Boating Season Sure Is Winding Down, Hope Every-
one Had A Good Summer, Still ASlot Of Activities Planned 
For Fall , My Club CLYC,And For Those Who Have At-
tended Will Have Our Blue gavel Fund Raiser Comedy 
Night Oct 11 For Those Of You Have Attended One Of Our 
Comedy Fuctions Thay Are Fun, I Have Limted Tickets 
Available  Let Me Know If You Wish To Attend Thanks 

mailto:dmromano@roadrunner.com
mailto:dmromano@roadrunner.com
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Secretary Dominique Sorbo Treasurer Dave Zmek 

I will be taking orders for IOBG and IOBGA clothing from the IOBG website. It 
will be from Pierside  Promos on the IOBG website. Just let me know the 
item number, color, size and I will email back a price before I order it. All or-
ders must be in to me by as soon as possible. Thank you. Assistant to the 
Supply Officer, Warren Dempster-wcyc40@yahoo.com  

Order IOBG Gear 

mailto:Dempster-wcyc40@yahoo.com
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2015 IOBG Dues Notice 

 

 

Dues are due and payable 01/01/2015 

 

IOBG Dues $58.00 

IOBGA Dues $10.00 

Total $ 68.00 

 

Optional Humanitarian Fund Donation available 

 

Mail to 

IOBG District 7 Treasurer 

P/C Dave Zmek 

18705 Mt Pleasant Drive 

Chagrin Falls, Ohio 44023 

 

 

Please list all of the following for Roster Information: 

Name:___________________________________________________________ 

Spouse:__________________________________________________________ 

P/C of which Yacht Club:_____________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________________________________ 

City:_____________________________________________________________ 

State:___________ 

Zip:________________ 

Phone Number:_____________________________________________________ 

Email address:_______________________________________________________ 

Any changes from prior year:_______________ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IOBG D7 Calendar        
Event                                                                       2013 Date                                                             2014 Date 

E-board (Huron)                                                       Oct. 30  (Chatter due Nov 8) 

GCBA                                                                      Nov. 8-10 

I-LYA Fall Meeting                                                    Dec. 6-7 

Christmas Party                                                        Dec. 8  

E-Board  (Northeast Y C)                                                                                                                    Jan. 4 

D7 Sunday Brunch Tour    Erie                                                                                                            Feb. 9   

AYC Commodore’s Ball                                                                                                                      Feb. 14-16   

D7 Sunday Brunch Tour  Sandusky Yacht Club                                                                                     March 9                      

E-Board (TBA)                                                                                                                                    March 8 

St Patrick’s Parade                                                                                                                               March 17 

Blue Blazer                                                                                                                                          March 20 

I-LYA Spring Meeting                                                                                                                           April 4-5 

Nautica Queen Brunch                                                                                                                        April 27 

Memorial Day @Cod                                                                                                                           May 26 

E-Board  (TBA)                                                                                                                                     June 5 

GCBA Rendezvous Huron                                                                                                                    June 20-22 

I-LYA Regatta PIB                                                                                                                                Aug. 9 

E-Board  (TBA)                                                                                                                                    Sept. 4 

Vineyard Tour                                                                                                                                      Sept. 20 

Change of Watch D7                                                                                                                            Oct. 11 

International Annual Meeting                                                                                                                 Oct.16-19 



 

 

 
2014 IOBG GCBA Rendezvous—Huron Ohio 



 

 

 
2014 IOBG Cocktail Party—Put in Bay ILYA Regatta and USS Cod 



 

 

 
2014 GCBA Rendezvous 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice of Annual Meeting of IOBG District 7   

Saturday October 11th, 2013 @ Forest City Yacht Club 

5301 North Marginal Rd., Cleveland 

 

Doors open @ 12:30p.m.      Annual Meeting @1:00p.m.      Lunch @ 2:30p.m. 

Dress will be Winter Uniform (blue blazer/grey pants) 

 

Slate of 2015 Officers 

President— Warren Dempster 

President Elect— Rich McKee 

1st Vice President— Cliff Gabriel 

Secretary—Dominque Sorbo 

Treasurer—Dave Zmek 

District Director— Gene McKeown 

Advisor to District Director— Pat McIlwee 

Cleveland East Vice President—Pat White 

Cleveland West Vice President—Bill Blakeslee Jr 

Cleveland Central Vice President—Tim Yearick 

Northeast Vice President—Lloyd Bogue 

Northwest Vice President– Debbie Light 

Ohio River Watershed—Pat Waitkus 

Pennsylvania Vice President—Charlie Miller 

Supply Officer—Lou Key 

 

The following positions are either automatic by previous office held or appointed 

District Director- Gene McKeown – 

Advisor to District Director- Pat McIlwee 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 

2
nd

 Annual IOBG District 7 Wine Tour 

 

 
September 19-21, 2014 

The Lodge at Geneva-on-the-Lake 
 

Come by car or come by boat 

Stay for the day or stay for the weekend 

Food, fun and wine, it’s better shared with friends of mine 

 

Friday, September 19    

Self-guided tours 

District 7 Hospitality suite open after 7 pm, (if you like, bring a bottle of your favorite wine)  

 Beverages and beer available 

Saturday, September 20    

Arrive at Lodge  no later than 11am, tour bus departs at 11:30am 

           (see attached wine tour flyer) 

Dinner at the Lodge at 5:30pm (or on your own) 

District 7 Hospitality suite will open at 7 pm (if you like, bring a bottle of your favorite wine)  

Beverages and beer available 

Sunday September 21   

Breakfast Buffet at the Lodge $12.95, check out at 11 am 

 

Lodge room rates:  Friday—Standard Double $129.00, Premium King--$169.00 

                               Saturday—Standard Double $159.00, Premium King $199.00                

                                       (plus 14% bed tax respectively) 

A block of 10 rooms has been reserved for IOBG District 7. Mention group ID 4G74IG 

When making reservations, request  the 11:30 am shuttle 

Reservation due date August 5, 2014 

 

The Lodge at Geneva-on-the-Lake reservations 440-466-7100 

Geneva State Park Marina Dockage 440-466-7565  e-mail: genevamarina@ncweb.com 

See flyer for shuttle reservations 

**In addition to hotel and shuttle reservations, please confirm that you will be attending this event by  e-mailing  Gene McKeown at genemcke-

own@oh.rr.com or 440-452-3815 
 

mailto:genevamarina@ncweb.com
mailto:genemckeown@oh.rr.com
mailto:genemckeown@oh.rr.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=l4Uv-mKTPXXmmM&tbnid=kNW3iDw3VqRMzM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.imagesweb.org/img/wine-white-red-grape-leaves-box-barrel-bottle-glasses.html&ei=JGYWU9-PHKbO2wXvoYGACw&bvm=bv.62286
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News and Notes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

D7 Area Vice Presidents 
Cleveland West 

V.P Nick Romano  
dmromano@adelphia.net 

440-564-5638 

 

Northwest 

V.P. Debbie Light, APYC 
dlightful759@sbcglobal.net  

216-973-1076 

 

Cleveland Central 

V.P. Tim Yearick NEYC 

yearich@att.net 

216-509-7948 

 

Central Ohio 

Open 

 

Southern Ohio / Ohio River 

V.P Patrick Waitkus 

pwaitkus@yahoo.com  

216.701.2989  

 

Cleveland East 

V.P. Pat White, CLYC 

ronpatdale@roadrunner.com 

440-256-9714 

 

Northeast 

V.P. Cliff Gabriel, MLYC 

cmgabriel@roadrunner.com 

440-306-2379 

Pennsylvania 

V.P Charles Miller 

ncms@neohio.twcbc.com 

814-833-9098 

www.iobgdistrict7.com 

D7 Officers 
President 

Gene McKeown, CWHYC 

GeneMckeown@oh.rr.com 

440-452-3815 
President Elect 

Warren Dempster, TCYC 

wcyc40@yahoo.com 

440-725-7731 

1st Vice President 

Rich McKee Jr., SSCC 
bethelou2@aol.com 

440-353-3494 

 

Secretary 
Dominique Sorbo, HYC 

radfsorbo@roadrunner.com  

419-370-3484  

Treasurer 

Dave Zmek, LCYC 
akpote96@aol.com 

440-543-5008 

District Director 

Pat McIlwee 
patmcilwee@cox.net 

216-214-6111 

Advisor to District Director 

Mark Vadaj, CLYC 

mvadaj@metatechsales.com 

440-350-1488 

Auxilary President 
Mary Ann Dempster, TCYC 

wcyc40@yahoo.com 

440-725-7731 

Supply Officer 
Lou Key, CRYC 

iobg99@aol.com  

440-944-6200 

Webmaster 

John Wierzchowski, MBIYC 
mysticflight@windstream.net 

330-995-6088 

216-702-0247 

Chatter Editor 

Pat McIlwee 

2272 Emily Avenue 

Lakewood, Ohio 44107 

Phone: 216-214-6111 

E-mail: patmcilwee@cox,net 

www.iobgdistrict7.com 

International Order of Blue 

Gavel District 7 
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